Police Reform Public Session
VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
January 27, 2021


Mark Evans called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present was Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Stephen Hanse were present via Zoom video conference. Trustee Donald Daoust was absent. 

Mayor Evans reminded everyone that these sessions are necessary to fulfill requirements with the continuing police reform work, and will be an opportunity for Village Board, Police Chief, and consultant to listen to any thoughts, issues, and concerns. It is a listening session only to gain information from the public. 

Theresa Wilson, of Olio Consulting, stated that after concluding this Public Session, the plan will be formalized, and it will be put out for public review. Once the plan is deemed acceptable it will be adopted via resolution and submitted to the state. 

Public Comment Period

No public comments were made. 

A motion to hire Adelord Preville as Water Superintendent at a starting salary of $60,000.00 with a 6-month probationary period was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

Trustee Donald Daoust arrived at 7:15 p.m.

A motion to enter into Executive Session to discuss pending litigation issues with UMH was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to come out of Executive Session and return to the regular Police Reform Public Session was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk 


